
Uintah Elementary School Community Council Meeting  

October 6, 2022  

 4:45 – 6:00 pm  

Open Meeting/Roll Call  

Bruce Simpson, Ellen Schwede, Amanda Funai, Angie Carter, Jill Baldwin, Allison Littlefield, Jake Skog, 
Krystal Cardenas, Beth Stutsman, Rick Davis 

Welcome to Uintah SCC Meeting. Amanda Funai leading October Meeting.    

Agenda:  

Open meeting/roll call/ introductions 

Discuss leftover business from prior meeting: 

Discuss landscaping concerns (sprinklers, trees getting watered)- 

Uintah got a new shed in the parking strip. When they switched them, they turned off the sprinklers for 
the front and it did not get turned back on. Everything is fixed and up & running. They may need to re-
seed some of the lawn. Also, a crew from the district came out and cleaned up our landscaping, trimmed 
the bushes. Mr. Simpson will address the planting of trees and the need for ADA accessibility to the 
lower playground.  

Report from Principal: 

• PLC conference that Mr. Simpson, Ms. Felsted and 7 grade level teachers attended. This helped 
to strengthen the collaboration between teachers, administrators & coaches. There are some 
exciting things on the horizon about how the Uintah staff will continue to work together.  

• School Improvement Plan Goals: Literacy Goals- 5% more students will score proficient in EOY 
testing. Numeracy Goals- 5% more students will score proficient in EOY testing. 80% or more of 
students will score proficient. Achievement Gap Goals- Close the achievement gap by 5% for 
our students with disabilities at EOY testing. Culture Goal- 100% of our students will be 
recognized for either exemplifying one of the monthly positive character traits or being a 
spotlight student of the month as well as receiving a positive postcard sent home.  

• SEP conferences are coming up. October 20th will be a half-day.  

Report from SIC:  

• Halloween Party and Parade will be on Monday, October 31st and Tuesday, November 1st is an 
Asynchronous Day.  

• 6th Grade Service Project- old and gently used costumes are being donated to the Road Home 
Homeless Shelter for students in need. 

• Science Fair- still gathering information.  
• PLC Conference 



• What to do in the case of inclement weather- Students will be allowed to come in at 7:45am if 
they are not already inside eating breakfast and go to their classroom, or classroom in same 
grade.  

• Positive Behavior Plan in place.  

Report from PTA:  

• Change in PTA leadership. Rebecca Kobar has resigned.  
• In the middle of a huge fundraiser which will pay for all of PTA programs, make Art Teacher 

possible, fund field trips and much more.  
• Fun run next Wednesday that will include chalk 
• Fall Festival is on October 21st. Please volunteer so that everything is safe for the students.  

Report from the Board: 

• Rick Davis is a candidate for the School Board. Retired attorney, involved with SLEF and now 
running for the School Board. www.davisforschools.com 

• Dr. Martin Bates has been asked to be interim superintendent. Lives in the neighborhood.  

Call for motions? No 

ADJOURN:    Angela Cater motions to adjourn, Rebecca Kobar seconds, all in favor meeting adjourned 

 

 

http://www.davisforschools.com/

